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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  
An update on the Dolan v. King County lawsuit.
SUMMARY:

The Supreme Court of Washington State has affirmed the trial court’s decision that persons employed by the public defender organizations that provide indigent legal services under current contracting arrangements with King County are entitled to be enrolled in the Washington State Public Employees Retirement System (“PERS”).

BACKGROUND:

2006: A complaint was filed in Pierce County Superior Court against King County on behalf of plaintiff Kevin Dolan and a proposed class of similarly situated persons, specifically, employees of the four 501(c)(3) corporations that provide indigent legal services under contracts with King County. The complaint alleged Dolan and the class members were entitled to be enrolled in PERS. 
In September of 2006, Pierce County Superior Court Judge John R. Hickman certified the class to Include: 

All W-2 employees of the King County public defender agencies and any former or predecessor King County public defender agencies who work or have worked for one of the King County public defender agencies within three years of the filing of th(e) lawsuit.

2009:  The parties filed cross motions for summary judgment.  Judge Hickman denied those motions.  By agreement, Judge Hickman subsequently conducted a trial on the written record and issued a written decision in favor of plaintiffs: The Court found "that for purposes of the PERS statute, in Washington State, that the Plaintiff, and the class members he represents, should be considered public employees for purposes of coverage under Washington's PERS statute."  
The Court entered an injunction directing the County to enroll the class members in PERS.  King County appealed the decision directly to the Washington Supreme Court. The injunction was stayed during the appeal.  
2011: In August the Supreme Court issued its opinion affirming the trial court’s ruling for plaintiffs. King County requested that the Supreme Court reconsider its ruling.
2012: In January, the State Supreme court issued an order denying the County's motion for reconsideration. The case has been remanded to the trial court. 
UPDATE:
With the case having been remanded, King County must begin the process required by the injunction – enrolling the class members in PERS.  Given the fact that the employees are employed by four external organizations and not a part of King County’s payroll system, the logistics of enrolling the employees is complicated, requiring a great deal of coordination and organization. The County and the lawyers for the class are in the process of scoping the enrollment approach.  The process will focus initially on current employees of the public defender organizations.
There are several significant open questions that now need to be resolved.  These include, among other things, how far back in time the class members will be entitled to claim service credit for PERS benefit purposes and the mechanism by which the statutorily required employee contributions to PERS will be funded.  Until those issues are resolved, it is not possible to identify a total financial impact to the County. The parties have begun discussions on how to resolve these issues.  Additional briefings on this matter will be provided to members information becomes available. 

Executive staff and legal counsel are available to respond to questions. 
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